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Like all of our teachers, Matt 
Kuebler, Social Studies teacher 
at Dakota Memorial School, 
works one-by-one with the 
students.



Dear Friends of the Ranch,

  It is wonderful when I can be part of the real work of the Ranch…the work 
that happens face to face, one-on-one with the children. All of my job (almost) is 
a blessing, but watching the kids succeed in real time is what makes every other 
challenge and hoop we jump through make sense.
 Just yesterday I spent an hour in Mr. Hvidston’s science class. He was teaching 
physical science and the difference between weight and mass. As they worked 
through the materials—interspersed appropriately with short conversations about 
who will triumph in the weekend’s NFL match-ups—Mr. Hvidston used an 
interesting phrase I had not heard before…“I will tell you where to look, but not 
what to see.”
 He was telling the kids that the answer was in the materials he was directing 
them to, but they would have to do the work to find it. As I think about that 
wonderful admonition, it strikes me that it applies across so many facets of my 
life. It also applies so aptly to what people see when they look at the Ranch.
 First, I think about the kids themselves. Lots of people have “looked” at them 
over their lives. At first look, our kids can appear beaten down, defiant, different, 
or angry.  We choose to see the real story—that they are God’s treasures, with gifts 
and laughter and kindness in them.
 Second, I think about our staff. At the Ranch, we have teachers and therapists 
and youth care workers and support staff and on and on—people doing their jobs. 
But, if you really look, you’ll see these folks as super heroes and healers.
 Third, I think about our donors. At first glance, it’s easy to take for granted those 
who practice charity.   After all, everyone should give. But, when you really see, 
Ranch donors truly believe in the beauty and worth of every child and in a God 
that is speaking of these children when He tells us, “Do not withhold good from 
those to whom it is due, when it is in your power to do it.” (Proverbs 3:27)
 Fourth, I think about our facilities. At first look, you see well-kept buildings, 
lovely grounds, good schools, and beautiful chapels. When you really see, it is the 
hope and growth and healing that happens in those buildings that stands out. 
 And most importantly, I think about God. At first look, God can appear pretty 
demanding. Do this, don’t do this. Think about this, not that. Behave this way, 
not that. But, when you really see and hear Christ’s words and the images of 
Him crucified and risen, you see a God of pure love who sacrificed Himself and 
defeated death for us.
 Where will you look, and what will you see?
 Thank you for your continued love of the children and support for Dakota Boys 
and Girls Ranch.
     With love and wishes for God’s blessings,
         Joy

Joy Ryan
President

Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch
Locations

Minot
6301 19th Ave. NW

P.O. Box 5007
Minot, ND 58702

Fargo
7151 15th St. S.

Fargo, ND 58104

Bismarck
1227 N. 35th St.

Bismarck, ND 58501

Main Switchboard:
1-800-593-3098

Foundation:
1-800-344-0957

DakotaRanch.org

Message from President/CEO

1



2

Education

Cain created his own version of the 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch logo.

   Lydia*
 “I could not believe my ears last 
night. As Lydia and I were enjoying 
a nice conversation over supper, she 
said, ‘Mom, I just love this school. All 
of my teachers are so good and they 
really care about me. We even celebrate 
birthdays there. If you get a chance 
to tell them that they are great, you 
should do that. Especially 
Ms. Johnson, my English 
teacher.’
 “I nearly fell over. I don’t 
think she has expressed 
any overall joy with school 
since preschool. It has been 
a struggle and increasing 
challenge that has become 
downright painful this last 
couple of years. We even have 
a letter from a doctor saying, 
‘She should not attend 
[public] school because it is a 
toxic environment for her.’
 “We never imagined a 
time where she would be positive, 
enthusiastic, and appreciative about 
school again.  I can’t tell you the peace 
this puts in my heart. [My husband] 
was at a loss for words when I told 
him.  Thank you so very much. I 
know I have high expectations. I’m 

Children Succeed at Dakota Memorial School

so grateful for your willingness to 
help me relax by providing the extra 
efforts of communication and allowing 
me to be an equal partner in Lydia’s 
programming.”
  —Mother of Dakota Boys and 
               Girls Ranch resident 
*Name changed to protect confidentiality

Cain (shown here with his parents at 
Summerfest) is just one of the many kids who 
experience love and healing at the Ranch. 

When children live at Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch, they attend Dakota Memorial School 
(DMS). DMS is fully accredited and provides a personalized education to children who 
have special learning needs because of psychiatric, behavioral, and trauma issues. Teachers 
and staff at DMS meet children where they are at. Our goal is to give children a positive 
school experience, even those who have had many academic challenges and for whom school 
has been very difficult. Lydia and Cain are two examples of children who are excelling in 
school for the first time—all because of the love, attention, and instruction they receive at 
Dakota Memorial School.

   Cain
 Cain was a resident at Dakota 
Boys and Girls Ranch for nearly 
five months. When he completed 
treatment and was able to go home, 
his parents enrolled him in the Day 
Program so he could continue school 
at Dakota Memorial School—because 
it was here he experienced the only 
success he’d ever had in school.
 Cain writes, “My experience at 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch was 
really interesting. They have nice 
residents, nice staff, and nice teachers 
at Dakota Memorial School.”
 “This school is the best school I’ve 
ever been to. The teachers are nice, 
and I got good grades. I recommend 
this school to people who have special 
needs. I wasn’t as nervous to go to this 
school. It took a lot of stress off of my 
chest. Actually, I never really liked 
school, but Dakota Memorial School 
changed my life.
 “Thank you for giving me a life-
changing experience! The staff at 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch have 
helped me through thick and thin. 
If someone was looking for help 
with behavioral issues or anything, I 
would have them look no further than 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch!”
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Why Early Bedtimes Don’t Work at the Ranch
By Della Martinsen, Ph.D., 
Clinical Director, Minot Campus

 Most parents have uttered the 
words, “Early bedtime for you!” 
Maybe our child was whining and 
tired and barely able to hold their 
eyes open.  Maybe we sent them to 
bed early because they could not stop 
teasing their little sibling.  Or if we 
are honest, maybe it was because we 
were tired, crabby and in need of 
some quiet time ourselves.
 At Dakota Boys and Girls 
Ranch, we have learned 
that early bedtimes are 
not effective. The reasons 
for this are both simple 
and complex. The simple 
reason is there is no natural 
consequence or connection 
between most misbehaviors 
and going to bed early, nor 
do early bedtimes teach a 
new skill.
 For example, if a child 
is swearing at 9 a.m., and 
the consequence is an early 
bedtime, did that child learn 
a different way to express 
their anger?  Probably not. 
Not only did the 11-hour 
lapse make it unlikely the 
child would even remember 
why they had to go to bed 
early, early bedtime is not 
a natural consequence for 
swearing.
 Unfortunately, for many 
Ranch children the negative 
consequences of early bedtimes are 
much more complex. In our kids’ 
lives, the bedroom is not always a 
source of positive memories or sweet 
dreams.  Instead, an early bedtime 

may trigger negative, painful, or 
traumatic memories. For instance, 
being sent to their room might bring 
up memories of being locked in 
their room for hours at a time.  Or 
maybe their bedroom is where they 
hid to escape the arguing or domestic 
violence happening in their home.
 For other children, the bedroom is 
where bad things happened to them.  

Being told to go to bed early by their 
abuser may have been the signal that 
tonight they would be abused.  The 
majority of children who are sexually 
abused, were abused in a bedroom, if 
not their own bedroom.  How excited 

would you be to go to bed early 
when you associate sleep with being 
defenseless, and a time when you 
might awake to someone invading 
your personal space?
 Sleep means letting your guard 
down and losing awareness of what is 
happening around you.  This is a very 
anxiety-provoking experience if your 
safety and survival is contingent upon 

constant scanning of your 
environment for danger.
  If you have ever sent 
your child to bed early, 
did you emotionally 
scar or traumatize your 
child?  Most likely not. 
If the bedroom is not a 
scary place at your house, 
it probably didn’t hurt 
them at all.
  But for kids at the 
Ranch, the bedroom can 
be fraught with negative 
memories. 
We sit with them—and 
work with them one-
by-one—to figure out 
how they can let their 
guard down and make 
new memories of their 
bedroom as a place of 
safety—a place to lay 
down their head and rest. 

Understanding Our Kids

Dr. Della Martinsen ensures each child is treated as an individual, 
one-by-one. Treatment at the Ranch is compassionate, holistic, 
and clinically on-point.
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 “One kid may want to build muscle. 
Another kid, develop coordination. 
Some kids play high school sports 
and want to continue their training 
so they can jump back into their 
sport again,” said Adam Miller, 
Wellness Coordinator on the Dakota 
Boys and Girls Ranch Bismarck 
campus. “Others really fight activity 
which affects their confidence levels, 
making it hard to participate in 
group activities. Working with them 
individually gives them a chance to 
improve their conditioning and self-
esteem.”
 At the Ranch, Adam strives to 
address each child’s individual needs, 
and meets with them one-on-one to 
determine their wellness goals.

Stories of Success
 Adam told of one young girl who 
sat on the bench and cried during 
recreation time because it was too 
hard and she didn’t want to do it. 
“She was very resistant to exercise, 
and embarrassed to exercise in front 
of the other kids. Once we worked 
together and she saw she could 
reach her goals, she became very 
motivated.”
 Shortly before this girl completed 
the treatment program and left the 
Ranch, Adam was taking a group of 
kids to run a 5K. She had a home 
pass that weekend and wasn’t able to 
be there for the 5K, so Adam took 
her to the Y and they ran 3.1 miles—
just so she could say she did it. He 
ran into her a few years later, and she 
was training for the Fargo Marathon.

Amanda Bacile, Wellness Coordinator 
in Minot, shared a story of a 16-year-
old boy (we’ll call him Brayden) who 
wanted to lose weight and work on 
his football skills. “He wanted to try 
out for his school football team when 
he left the Ranch. Brayden came to a 
sports nutrition group we had for the 
boys. He came to weightlifting and 
did cardio training. Then I set him up 
with Sergio, the Treatment Manager 
at one of our other cottages. [Sergio 
is a football coach at Bishop Ryan in 
addition to his work at the Ranch]. 
Sergio worked with him on football 
skills and drills before school each 
morning. This young man played 
varsity football at his home school 
this fall.”
 It is success stories like this that keep 
Adam and the other Ranch Wellness Photos above: Wellness Coordinator, Adam 

Miller, helps Ranch resident, Matthew, train 
for a 5K.
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Coordinators going—that and the 
many reasons wellness activities are 
good for the kids.
The many benefits of exercise
 The kids at Dakota Boys and Girls 
Ranch are each working to heal from 
a trauma or psychiatric issue. As their 
treatment has become more complex 
so has the wellness programming. 
Now, in addition to making sure 

the kids get the play time every 
child needs, coordinators also focus 
on meeting each child’s individual 
physical needs.
 One benefit of physical activity 
is to address the sensory needs of 
our kids.  Many of our children are 
unable to filter out unimportant 
sensory information coming at 
them from all their senses—touch, 
sound, sight, movement, body 
awareness, taste and smell. In-school 
occupational therapists work with 
students to assess and treat sensory 
processing issues. They help students 
find positive and appropriate ways 
to address their sensory needs, both 
in school and in the residential 
environment.

 Exercise and physical activity is one 
way children can meet some of their 
sensory needs, so Adam, Amanda, 
and the Fargo Wellness Coordinator, 
Christian Kjelland, work hand-
in-hand with the occupational 
therapists.
 Adam said, “I meet with a lot 
of kids during their school hours 
because sitting at their desks is the 

toughest for 
them. They 
learn that 
exercise relaxes 
them and helps 
them reach a 
calm state of 
mind.”
Weight gain is 
another issue 
faced by many 
of our children. 
For some 
it’s because 
they are on 
medications 
that cause 
weight gain, 
others find 
it difficult 
to motivate 

themselves due to depression and 
other psychiatric issues. Still others 
didn’t have positive role models who 
taught them healthy eating habits 
and the benefits of exercise.
 In addition to finding ways to 
motivate them to move their bodies, 
Adam works with them on their 
eating and portion control.
 “If they are motivated to lose 
weight, I work with them. Some kids 
follow the recommendations—they 
exercise and are really careful about 
what they eat,” Adam said. “When 
they see results they get really excited 
about it.”
Something that fits for each child
 While the focus of the wellness 
program has changed over the 
years, giving kids the opportunity 

to participate in recreation activities 
still remains an important part of 
Ranch programming. In addition 
to PhyEd., which they have every 
day they are in school, the wellness 
coordinators schedule recreation 
activities every week. Students 
involved in student government 
are asked to make activity requests. 
Adam tries to balance their requests 
with incorporating new things. Off-
campus activities include going to 
the YMCA and aquatic center, and 
to plays, community events, hockey 
games, and bowling. Adam has one 
group that does recycling and then 
walks to TCBY each week. Others go 
to Harmony Stables and ride horses.
 On campus activities planned by 
the wellness coordinators include 
movies, basketball, soccer, etc. One 
of Adam’s goals is to show them the 
world beyond sitting on the sofa and 
playing video games. These activities 
are also a great way to teach the kids 
social skills and appropriate ways to 
interact with the community.
 The success kids have at the Ranch 
comes, in part, from the way we 
weave together the many aspects of 
treatment—spiritual life, individual 
therapy, group therapy, occupational 
therapy, and psychiatric services. 
Wellness plays an important role in 
the treatment planning, and gives 
kids skills and interests they can take 
with them as they leave the Ranch 
and move back into their families and 
communities. 

Wellness coordinators provide opportunities for physical 
activity suited to each child’s needs. From left: Cain, Heaven, 
Adam, and Matthew 

We take great care to guard 
the privacy of our children. 
The pictures you see of 
the children are only used 
with the permission of the 
children themselves and the 
written permission of their 
guardians.
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Christian Kjelland
Wellness Coordinator, Fargo campus

 

“In my 13 years at the Ranch, I have 
learned that every child is different 
and you have to do your very best 
to meet them where they are at. I 
can relate because I got into trouble, 
and made bad decisions, and didn’t 
have anyone for support growing up. 
But at the end of the day, I made the 
decision to change and move forward 
because there is hope. It’s a privilege 
to spend time with our kids. I get 
to learn how they view things and 
do my best to give them hope and a 
second chance in life.”

Amanda Bacile
Wellness Coordinator, Minot campus

 

“Working at the Ranch has helped 
me become more patient and to learn 
that not everything will always go 
as planned. I love teaching residents 
how to live healthy lives. I also love 
the relationships I get to build with 
the residents and staff. Wellness is 
important because it helps the kids 
build self-esteem, work on social 
skills, and build relationships with 
other kids their age.”

Team Kaizen—Small Changes 
for a Bigger Goal
 One of the goals of the Ranch’s Wellness Program is to teach children 
new skills and habits they can carry with them long after they leave the 
Ranch. Some of the kids who come to the Ranch haven’t had adults in 
their lives who modeled physical activity and healthy eating.
 Team Kaizen, a running group that brings together Ranch children 
and people from the community, is one way children on the Fargo and 
Bismarck campuses develop healthy habits and lifestyles.
  Kaizen comes from a Japanese word meaning “small changes for a 
bigger goal.” When Julie Bosch, and a group of five other women, 
decided to start a running group for at-risk kids, they chose to use 
Kaizen in the name because they believed passionately that helping kids 
make small changes could make a lifelong impact.
 Bosch is president of the board of directors of Team Kaizen, and 
participates in the Bismarck running group. They meet every Monday 
night, and also participate in 5K runs throughout the community.
 “The volunteers show up every week,” Adam said.  “The group started 
in Bismarck three years ago with Ranch kids, and they have now 
opened it up to other local facilities.”
 If the kids come three times, they get a Team Kaizen t-shirt. If they 
come six times or more, they get new tennis shoes. Julie said they have 
given out 150 t-shirts and 75 pairs of tennis shoes. Team Kaizen also 
pays the 5K fees for kids who want to participate.
 The Bismarck group has 12 volunteer mentors, so the mentor/child 
ratio is almost one on one. That makes it possible for the mentors to 
individualize the experience for each child.
 Adam said, “For the most part, we don’t have super athletic kids who 
play high school sports. Team Kaizen makes them feel confident and 
accepted. If they come unsure they can run that far, the volunteers tell 
them they can work up to it. 
  Bosch said another benefit of Team Kaizen is giving kids the 
opportunity to belong. She hears kids say, “I’m part of a team. I’m on 
Team Kaizen.” 
  For those of us who have participated in teams all of our lives, this 
might not seem like a big deal. But, to a child who has never had the 
opportunity, and who may come from a difficult family situation, 
belonging to a group is huge.
  “No matter your background, you are part of a group. Right now, 
we are all one and the same,” Bosch said. “We are a group of runners 
investing in our own bodies, our own health, and our own souls. We 
talk a lot about how you feel when you are focusing on your breathing, 
and nature, and the air surrounding you. It lifts your soul and takes 
you away from your troubles.”
  Team Kaizen expanded to Fargo a year ago, and dreams of expanding to 
every major city in North Dakota. Their vision is to “create a community 
where every individual knows and activates his/her limitless potential.” 
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 For the past three years, Dakota Boys 
and Girls Ranch has participated in 
Giving Hearts Day. The dollars raised 
through this one-day online fundraising 
event support trauma-informed care 
on the Bismarck, Fargo, and Minot 
campuses.
 “Giving Hearts Day is so important 
for our kids in care,” said Joy Ryan, 
President/CEO, Dakota Boys and 
Girls Ranch. “Great advances in brain 
development and trauma-informed 
treatment research are happening daily. 
The support given through Giving Hearts 
Day allows us to keep the care we deliver 
to kids at the forefront of healing.”
 One aspect of trauma-informed care 
is the integration of Occupational 
Therapy into each child’s treatment plan. 
Occupational therapists at the Ranch 
introduce children to sensory tools they 
can use to regulate their emotions. These 
tools include muscle relaxation and deep 
breathing, along with sensory equipment 
like a swing, rocking chair, ball pit, and 
weighted blankets. 
  Another helpful sensory tool is what we 
call a fidget. Fidgets come in all shapes 
and sizes and include sensory balls, stress 
balls, and other “toys” kids can use to 
keep their minds focused and their bodies 
relaxed. Each child finds the tools that 
work best for them.
 Giving Hearts Day donations make it 
possible to provide sensory items for the 
kids in the residential environment and 

Share the Love on Giving Hearts Day

at school.  We also use Giving Hearts 
Day dollars to purchase extras of the 
more portable tools so we can send them 
home with the kids when they leave our 
care, which helps them meet with greater 
success.
 Thanks to our generous donors, we 
raised $177,260 through Giving Hearts 
Day last year. In addition to providing 
sensory tools and equipment on all three 
campuses, these dollars were used to fund 
a balanced learning classroom, purchase 
art supplies, provide equine-assisted 
psychotherapy, provide recreational 
opportunities, and underwrite the cost 
of trauma training for Dakota Boys 
and Girls Ranch staff. All of these items 
are extremely important in providing 
trauma-informed care at the Ranch.

Giving Hearts Day 2017
 Your online gift of $10 or more, made 
at GivingHeartsDay.org on Feb. 9, 2017, 
will support trauma-informed care at 
the Ranch. Thanks to Dakota Medical 
Foundation and other generous donors, 
matching funds will maximize the impact 
of your gift.
 If you are interested in providing a 
matching gift to inspire others to give 
to this worthwhile event, please contact 
Linda Medhus, Senior Development 
Officer, Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch, 
701-551-6819, 
l.medhus@DakotaRanch.org.
 Watch for more information about 

Giving Hearts Day at DakotaRanch.
org and at our Facebook page at 
dakotaranch1952.  We are dreaming 
big for our kids with a $200,000 goal—
which will help us further advance 
trauma-informed care for the children at 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch.

Karin and Tony Gambell, shown here with 
their daughter, Cora, bring smiles to the 
faces of Ranch kids through their Giving 
Hearts Day donations.

“I was five when I went into the foster care system. Not a lot of families wanted me and I moved 
from home to home. I had a lot of emotional issues that came out in anger, depression and 
violence. My last foster home was a really good place and I was there for quite awhile. But all of 
these issues came up and one day my foster mom just couldn’t take it anymore. That’s when I went 
to the Ranch where I was introduced to Occupational Therapy (OT). My occupational therapist 
taught me ways to control my anger. It took a long time, but my life has completely changed.”
                                                                —Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch Resident

Shining Light on the Prairie

 Tony and Karin Gambell 
provided a major gift to the Ranch 
on Giving Hearts Day 2016. Their 
gift had a significant impact on 
trauma-informed care, and served 
as an important matching fund 
incentive.
 Karin said, “We know firsthand 
the joy of a child’s smile, and hope 
our gifts can do the same for the 
children at Dakota Boys and Girls 
Ranch. [The Ranch] truly is a light 
on the prairie.”



  Giving Hearts Day is so important for our kids in care. 
Great advances in brain development and trauma-informed 
treatment research are happening daily. The support given 
through Giving Hearts Day allows us to keep the care we 
deliver to kids at the forefront of healing.
  At the Ranch, we help the most troubled, complicated, and 
amazing kids by providing best-in-class psychiatric therapy 
and trauma-informed care where we look children in the eye, 
walk with them, and help them become their best selves in 
the world and in Christ. In short, we help these kids find and 
become who they truly are.
  Your gifts will help troubled youth regain a sense of hope, 
possibility, and wholeness.
  —Joy Ryan, President/CEO
   Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch

6301 19th Ave. N.W., P.O. Box 5007     Minot, ND 58702
www.DakotaRanch.org     701-839-7888

Giving
Hearts Day

Thursday,
Feb. 9, 2017

Your online gifts to Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch on Giving Hearts Day will support trauma-
informed care for children at the Ranch. On Feb. 9, go to GivingHeartsDay.org and make a gift 
of $10 or more to give hope and healing to a child. Thanks to Dakota Medical Foundation and 

other generous donors, matching funds will maximize the impact of your gift.

Share the Love
with the kids at

Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch
Giving Hearts Day • Thursday, Feb. 9, 2017

GivingHeartsDay.org
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Thrift Store Volunteers 
Celebrate Big Impact
  The Fargo and Dilworth thrift stores 
held a thank you luncheon for their 
thrift store volunteers. Volunteers 
enjoyed a terrific buffet lunch, won 
door prizes, and learned about Dakota 
Boys and Girls Ranch residential 
treatment programs—which helped 
them understand the importance of 
the work they are doing. Thank you 
volunteers!

Magic Day of Giving—Volunteering at the Ranch 
  Two volunteer teams chose the Ranch for the 2016 Magic Day of Giving, the largest single-day community 
service event in Minot. Three teams—one from Johnson Eyecare & Eyeware and two from Cognizant—
volunteered at the Ranch. Together, the teams boxed 4,872 bottles of honey that will be used for Honey Sunday 
events that churches hold for the Ranch each fall.
  Cognizant’s Heidi Llewellyn, Technology Solutions, said, “We had a blast volunteering at [the Ranch] for the 

Volunteers make it possible for Dakota 
Boys and Girls Ranch Thrift Stores to be 
productive, positive, and compassionate 
parts of their communities.

Volunteers bottle and pack honey for Honey Sunday events 
held across the U.S., and also to share with donors who each 
receive a bottle of honey at the end of the year.

Celebrations

Magic City Day of Giving.  It was a great day 
for employees to work together outside of our 
everyday environment.  Thank you for allowing 
us to give back to the community while 
improving employee engagement.  Your team 
was very friendly and excited to have us there.  
There was plenty of honey to box up and our 
competitive side came out, challenging the 
afternoon team to meet or beat us.“
  Johnson Eyecare & Eyeware had a great 
experience, as well, and plans to come back 
next year with an even larger team. Telli 
Johnson said, “Our group had a very good visit 
at Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch. We enjoyed 
learning about what you do, meeting your 
staff, and learning about your honey project. 
We were amazed how much honey you bottle 
and ship and can see how beneficial and crucial  
it is to have volunteer help.”
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Servant Team Brings Energy and Muscle to the Ranch
  A group of young men and 
women from New Life Lutheran 
Church in Sterling, IL, spent a 
week on the Minot campus this 
summer. 
  The 13-member team painted 
and stained inside and out, 
planted flowers, assembled honey 
bottle boxes for Honey Sunday 
mailings, and more. In addition 
to completing many projects, the 
13-member team worshipped 
in the Kruse Memorial Chapel, 
participated in group activities for 
the residents, learned about our 
Horse Program, and got to ride 
the horses.    
  It was quite obvious this group is 
dedicated to a life of discipleship, 
friendship and service. Their 
energy was contagious for both staff and residents. Thank you for coming to our corner of the Lord’s Vineyard. 
New Life Lutheran is a Lutheran Congregations in Mission for Christ (LCMC) congregation. 

Servant Teams share gifts of love, compassion, and hard work with 
children at the Ranch. The Sterling, IL, servant team included Mitch 
Saad, Ann & Julia Cooper, Becky & Danny Moore, Ali Prescott, Ashtyn 
& Kierstyn Folgers, Hanneh Chromek, Anisa Davis, Payton Murray, 
Faith Sandrock, and Evan Cooper. 

For information about how you can 
organize a Servant Team event

at the Ranch, contact
Laurie Dannewitz at

l.dannewitz@DakotaRanch.org
or 701-858-0128.
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Celebrations

LWML Furnishes the Gudrun R. Marx Chapel 
 The Minnesota North, North Dakota, and Oklahoma Districts of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary 
League (LWML), all donated money to the Ranch to support its Spiritual Life Program. Donations from the 
three districts will be used to furnish the Gudrun R. Marx Chapel on the Fargo campus, purchase Christian 
Education materials, and purchase Bibles.
 Paulette Huber, recent past president of ND District LWML, recently toured Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch. 
She said, “It was such a joy to learn more about the wonderful counsel and teaching used with the horse 
therapy, in the school setting, and in all other activities.  Also, it was a blessing to hear about the meaningful 
worship and spiritual activities.  I am so thankful that ND LWML can help support [the Ranch] with our 
Mission Grant monies and our prayers for all students and staff!”
 LWML groups from across the United States have long supported Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch. LWML 
is the official women’s ministry auxiliary of the Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod. For almost 75 years, the 
LWML has focused on affirming each woman’s relationship with 
Christ, encouraging and equipping women to live out their Christian 
lives in active mission ministries and to support global missions.
 Susan Zeige, Mission Grants Chairman of the Minnesota North 
District LWML said, “We appreciate the wonderful ministry you 
share with the children in your care, and pray that they may know 
and experience the love of Jesus. Having ministries like yours in place 
truly make a wonderful difference in the lives of the children and 
families entrusted in your care. May God continue to bless you, the 
staff, children, and families of Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch as you 
reach out in the name of Jesus to those in need.”

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
Connect Kids to Faith 
 Are you a Thrivent member. If so, you 
may be eligible for Thrivent Choice, a 
program that allows you to recommend 
where Thrivent Financial distributes 
a portion of its charitable grant funds 
among enrolled organizations like 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch. At the 
Ranch, we use Thrivent Choice grant 
funds to connect kids to faith through 
our spiritual programming.
 If you are eligible, remember to direct 
your 2016 Thrivent Choice Dollars 
before they expire. Log onto your 
account, www.thrivent.com, check to 
see if you have Choice Dollars available 
to direct, and consider including 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch.

New Chess Club on the Minot Campus
 President/CEO Joy Ryan, played chess with the kids at one of 
the first 
meetings of 
the Minot 
Chess Club. 
They meet 
every Friday 
and at one 
of the first 
meetings, 18 
kids showed 
up to try 
their hand 
at chess. 
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Walking Beside the Kids
 A Dakota Memorial School student assisted Chris Andreasen, 
facilities, as he repaired the sandbox table legs. All staff at Dakota 

Boys and 
Girls Ranch 
walk beside 
our students 
and make 
time to 
include them 
in their day.

Christina Hemmer Featured in Area Woman Magazine
  Vice President of Clinical Services, Christina Hemmer, was featured 
in the Area Woman Magazine, a magazine distributed throughout the 
Fargo-Moorhead communities. In the article, Christina talked about the 
Ranch and how we are changing kids’ worlds, one child at a time. If you 
would like a copy of the magazine (via mail or email), contact Tammy 
Noteboom at t.noteboom@DakotaRanch.org.

Mercy Care Conference at the Ranch
 Reverend 
Paul Krueger, 
Dakota Boys 
and Girls Ranch 
board member, 
greeted Eddie 
the Comfort 
Dog during the 
first MercyCare 
Conference held 
in October. The 
North Dakota 
District of the 
Lutheran Church 
Missouri Synod held the conference on the Ranch’s Minot 
campus, and brought Lutherans together to rethink the work of 
mercy as part of the church mission. 

Harvest from our 
Wellness Gardens

Harvested tomatoes grown in the kids’ 
garden = roasted tomatoes for lunch.
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Celebrating Summer and Family
  Matthew hadn’t seen his 
siblings for six months when 
they showed up at Summerfest. 
Summerfest, held on the 
Bismarck campus in early 
August, brought together Ranch 
children and their families and 
Ranch staff and their families for 
a beautiful night of food, fun, 
and games. 

Thrift Store Staff Go Above and Beyond!
  Despite a series of 
unfortunate events (a 
break-in, a broken front 
window, and flooding), 
thrift store staff in Grand 
Forks kept their positive 
attitudes and pitched in 
to make the repairs.

2016 Kroll’s Diner Bismarck 
Marathon
  The Ranch was one of seven charities accepted as part of the 
Kroll’s Diner Bismarck Marathon’s mission to support local 
charities, especially those serving youth.  Lynn Beiswanger 
and David Nash, Co-directors of the Kroll’s Diner Bismarck 
Marathon Committee, presented a check for $2,500 to Dakota 
Boys and Girls Ranch.
  This year, several Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch residents 
and staff volunteered at the Kroll’s Kids Mini-Marathon held 
on the front lawn of the North Dakota State Capitol. They 
handed out t-shirts and medals to the little kids, and helped 
load equipment after the event was over. Residents and staff 
also participated in the Kroll’s Diner Bismarck Marathon 10K.

From Left: Lynn Beiswanger, Adam Miller, 
Jim Vetter, and David Nash.

Thrift Stores Receive 
Local Awards 
  Dakota Boys and Ranch Thrift Stores 
received the Best of the Valley Thrift 
Store Award from the Forum of Fargo 
Moorhead; and the Best of the Best 
Thrift Store Award from the High 
Plains Reader. In both cases, the Ranch 
thrift stores were voted as the best in 
their category by readers and the Fargo-
Moorhead community.

Matthew (middle) with his two 
siblings.

From Left: Blake Slama, 
Assistant Manager, 
and Bri Molmen, Sales 
Associate.
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 “We all remember school photos—
picking out our outfit, the haircuts, 
sitting straight in a chair, turning our 
head, and smiling at the camera,” 
Wilhelm 
said.  “School 
pictures are 
a tradition 
at Dakota 
Memorial, 
just like 
they are in 
most public 
schools. 
But this 
year, we did 
something 
very different 
by having 
one of our 
students 
direct the 
photoshoots.”
 Wilhelm rented professional 
lighting equipment for seven days, 
which gave Adam time to practice 
setting up lighting equipment and 
directing students and staff.
 The most difficult part of the 
photography project was working 
with the students and staff.
 “I had to overcome the fact that I 
had to direct people and have them 
do what I needed them to do for the 
photo,” Adam said.
 Over the three days of photoshoots, 
Adam progressed from shadowing 
Wilhelm, to setting up the light 
positions and directing the 
photoshoots on his own.

 Adam’s natural ability in directing 
his peers shone through.  One 
student said, “I felt more comfortable 
having a student take my photo. I 

guess it was more 
comforting and 
relaxing having 
someone you know 
take your photo 
instead of a stranger 
telling you what you 
need to do.”
 Adam doesn’t have 
dreams of becoming 
a photographer of 
people—still life and 
landscapes are his 
favorite photography 
subjects—but he 
did learn valuable 
leadership and 
directing skills.
 He said, “I will 

probably be more comfortable 
directing people in the future, 
because of directing people in 
photography.”
 Photography is just one 
way Wilhelm uses art 
to give students a voice 
to express themselves, 
and to build their 
confidence. Through 
her art classes at Dakota 
Memorial School, she 
seeks to bring a variety 
of art experiences to her 
students.
  “My overall goal in 
art is to help students 

Student Learns Leadership Skills through Photography Project 

gain confidence in themselves and to 
connect their experiences to real life 
situations,” Wilhelm said. “I have the 
best art students. I am very impressed 
with their designs, support for each 
other, resilience to life, and resilience 
to art criticism designed to help them 
build upon their skills.”

Fargo Art Teacher, Alana Wilhelm, took one photography student to new heights this fall. She 
asked Adam, a student at Dakota Memorial School who expressed an interest in photography, 
to take this year’s student and faculty photos. 

Fargo Art teacher, Alana Wilhelm, gives 
students a voice through art. (Photo 
credit: Adam, Ranch resident)

Education

Dakota Memorial School student 
discovers a love and talent for 
photography.

Discovering new passions and skills 
builds self confidence in our residents.
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Thank you!
 Our Heading Home event in 
September was many things-a 
celebration of a finished project, 
a culmination of hard work and 
commitment, a reflection of where 
God has lead us, and a time to 
look ahead.  It was wonderful to 
have many supporters, community 
members, and neighbors join us on 
that day to open the doors for a place 
for our kids to eat together, play 
together, and pray together.  What a 
blessing. 
 Thank you so much for your 
longstanding commitment and 
dedication to the vision of expanding 
the services and facilities needed in 
Fargo.  This project is much more 
than a gymnasium, nutrition center, 
and Chapel, but the next phase in 
helping at-risk children and their 
families succeed in the name of 
Christ.
 As supporters of the Ranch, your 
willingness to help children weather 
the challenges in their lives makes all 
the difference for each and every one 
that comes through our doors.  I am 
honored to work alongside each and 
every one of you as we run side-by-
side, with perseverance, to complete 
the race God has marked for us.  
As we look ahead, please know that 
the Ranch would not be the place 
it is today and would not be able to 
provide the level of care necessary 

without the support 
of partners like you.  
All gifts make a 
tremendous impact 
and make possible 
our Spiritual 
Life Program, 
Horse Therapy 
Program, and many 
specialized and 
needed treatment 
and educational 
programs we 
otherwise wouldn’t 
be able to provide 
the children of the 
Ranch.  We need 
your partnership 
in all facets of our 
agency.
 We can’t do this 
work without you.  
If you weren’t 
able to join us in 
September, know 
you are welcome at any time to visit 
one or all of our campuses.  We are 
proud of what we do and want to 
share the vision that God has cast 
for the Ranch.  Most of all, please 
continue to pray for the children of 
the Ranch and for God’s guidance 
in how you can continue to support 
His work on our campuses in North 
Dakota.
 Thank you again. God bless you.  

Completing the Race 
Hundreds on Campus to Celebrate the Completion of the Fargo Project

And let us run with perseverance the race marked out for us.  Hebrews 12:1

And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love him, who have been called 
according to his purpose.  Romans 8:28

David Royal, President, Thrivent Mutual Funds, shared his 
company’s support for the mission of the Ranch.

Campaign Update

North Dakota Lieutenant Governor, Drew 
Wrigley, shared a message of hope, and 
said, “With all that is challenging in this 
world, [the Ranch] is Ground Zero for 
hope.” 

By Phil Campbell, Chief Operating Officer, Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch Foundation
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Hundreds of people gathered for the 
ribbon cutting ceremony that kicked 
off Heading Home.

The new Robert and Vera Campbell Sensory 
Room gives students the opportunity to 
work one-on-one with Ranch occupational  
therapists, discovering ways they can 
regulate their emotions.

The completed Fargo expansion project 
houses the Gudrun R. Marx Chapel, 
Thrivent Mutual Funds Nutrition Center, 
and a gymnasium.

A celebration service in the Gudrun R. 
Marx Chapel, during which we dedicated 
the Chapel to the Glory of God, capped off 
the day’s events.
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Living Life in the 
Spotlight
  In 1974, Art and Grace first became acquainted with 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch. Their interest in the 
state, and in children, led to their ongoing support of 
the Ranch. They made their first cash gift in 1974, and 
continued their support throughout the rest of Art’s 
life.  Grace continues to support the Ranch today.
   Grace Link grew up on a farm, and when she married 
Art, she expected to live her life as a farmer’s wife. “I 
would have been very happy with that type of life,” she 
said.
   Art’s political aspirations took her in other directions, 
and sometimes being in the limelight was difficult for 
her. “I didn’t choose to be a public figure. I’m more of 
a homebody. But I was supportive of Art’s choices and 

it has been a good life.”
 Grace and Art met at a dance when she was only fifteen. He was playing in 
the band so she only met him briefly. About three weeks later, Grace’s parents 
were playing for Art’s sister’s wedding dance, and they met again. This time he 
asked her to dance.
 “We took our time, but we kept in touch. I guess I was always somewhat 
attracted to him. I liked his philosophy. I liked his lifestyle. I came from a 
family where there was no alcohol, no tobacco, good clean living. He came 
from the same kind of a family. It just seemed like it was a good fit.”
 Five years later, they married and lived on the family ranch in the 
northwestern part of North Dakota, near Alexander. While running the ranch 
and growing their family, Art became involved in the community. He was 
active in the Farmer’s Union, served on the township board and the school 
board, and was a state legislator for 24 years. In 1971, Art was elected to the 
U.S. Congress, where he served two years before he was elected as Governor of 
North Dakota.
 While Art’s community involvement is more well-known, Grace did her share 
of volunteer work. As their six children were growing up in Alexander, Grace 
and Art both served as project leaders in the Lads and Lassies 4-H Club. They 
were also involved with county contests and the county fair, and in the 1960s, 
they helped organize and establish the new McKenzie County Fairgrounds. 
Years later, they became involved in the establishment of a 4-H building in 
Bismarck.
 As First Lady of North Dakota, Grace spent most of her time sharing 
hospitality with people around the state. I gave lots of tours, she said, The 
Governor’s Residence was only about 12 years old when we moved into it. 
Every time an organization had a meeting in Bismarck, they’d arrange for the 
spouses to tour the Governor’s residence.”

Art and Grace Link

Friends of the Ranch
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 Since Art’s death in 2010, Grace has 
made several significant gifts to the 
Hope in the Heartland Campaign. 
An office in the new Fargo facility was 
dedicated in his honor. The plaque 
outside the room reads, “This room 
is dedicated to the Glory of God in 
honor of the Art Link Family.”
 Grace contributes their giving 
natures to their parents. “My father 
and mother were very giving people. 
We didn’t have a lot to give, but when 
I outgrew my clothes, my mother 
saw that they were given to neighbors 
who needed them. My dad was always 
volunteering to do things for people. 
Art’s parents were very much the same 
way. It was just natural for us to give.”
 The Ranch became one of their 
favorite charities because of their 
shared philosophy about children. 
“Our philosophy has always been 
that we have children in our state 
who come from deprived homes, and 
others who come from good homes, 
but have gotten onto the wrong path. 
If by going to the Ranch they can get 
themselves on the right track again, it 
is worth so much.”
 Grace continues to hold that 
philosophy and wants others to know 
that “the Ranch gives children a 
home, and kindness. You can work 
with young people, whatever their 
problems may be, and get them going 
on the right road again.”
 And as for her life in the spotlight, 
Grace grew to appreciate the friends 
she made as she welcomed people into 
her home. “I’ve known people from 
all over the state. I have friends from 
all over. I guess that’d probably be the 
best part.” 

Children from 
Around the World

United States: 
 North Dakota
 Montana
 Minnesota
 Nebraska
 Idaho
 Wisconsin
 California
 Colorado
 Alabama
 Oklahoma
 Texas
 Arkansas

 Georgia
 Washington
 Utah
 Kansas
 North Carolina

Other Countries: 
 Ethiopia
 Canada
 Haiti
 Cote d’Ivoire (Ivory Coast)

“Abraham shall become a great and mighty nation, and 
all the nations of the earth shall be blessed in him.”  
      Genesis 18: 18 (NRSV)

 God leads children to Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch 
from many places. Last month, we did a quick accounting 
of our kids and found that they aren’t only from North 
Dakota, or even the Midwest—they come to us from 
around the United States and the world. At the time 
of the accounting, the state/country of birth for Ranch 
residents were:

As children come and go at the Ranch, this list will 
change. But it shows us the vastness of God and how He 
can work in children’s lives to bring them to a place of 
healing, regardless of where their lives first began.
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A Family Tradition of Giving
 “It’s good for us to help others who need it,” Gerry Feichtner 
said. “I want my giving to [go to an organization] that shows 
people about God and how God can help you.”
 Gerry learned early on, through his parent’s example, that 
giving back to the community was just something you did.
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch was one of the charities his family 
chose to support. Gerry’s dad, Fred Fiechtner, learned about the 
Ranch through his church, Grace Lutheran in Fargo, ND, which 
belongs to the Lutheran Church Missouri Synod (LCMS). The 
Ranch began as a ministry of the LCMS, so it was natural for 
Fred to become a part of helping to make the ministry a success.
As Gerry became involved in the family business, Nodak Stores, 
he was able to continue the family tradition of giving.
 When Gerry and Joan married in 1973, Joan readily shared 
Gerry’s support of the Ranch, and they began giving as a couple. 
Faith in the Lord is an important part of Gerry and Joan’s 
life—sharing their faith started when they were dating. Gerry 
and Joan blended their families from previous marriages, and 
attending church with their children became one of their regular 
dates. Sharing their faith has continued to play a significant role 
in their lives throughout their marriage.
 When asked what they wanted their legacy to their children, 

grandchildren, and great grandchildren to be, they said they wanted them to 
know that faith in the Lord, church, and prayer provide a strong foundation on 
which to build a life. Their membership at Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church in 
Fargo has given them opportunities to connect with their community, take time 
out for friends, think of others, and serve together.
 In addition to annual and memorial gifts throughout the years, the Lord led 
Gerry and Joan to support the Hope in the Heartland Campaign with a gift 
to establish the Gerald and Joan Fiechtner Eastern Concourse on the Fargo 
campus.
 Gerry and Joan agree that some kids need a little extra help in life. They are 
willing to share their story of giving to the Ranch with the hope it inspires 
others to support the Ranch’s mission of helping children and their families 
succeed in the name of Christ. 

Gerry and Joan 
Fiechtner 

Friends of the Ranch

  When I interviewed Joan and Gerry in their home, I immediately saw the 
love and respect they have for one another. They treat each other with grace 
and dignity, and provide a strong example for those of us trying to live out 
our faith through our relationships and Christian stewardship.

   —Tammy Noteboom, VP, Communications  
        Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch

 



O
S-

20
15

-1
0.

1-
sl

OIL AND GAS
PRODUCTION IN 
THE UNITED STATES 
IS ON THE RISE. 
As America moves to energy 
independence, you may be 
one of those leading the way. 
At the same time, precious 
metals are increasing in 
demand and in price. If you 
own land or an interest in 
land with any of the following, 
we can help you avoid taxes.

OIL, GAS, GOLD, SILVER.
OTHER PRECIOUS METALS

Gift of All or a Portion 
of Your Land

You can receive the most direct 
tax benefit by giving all or part of 
your ownership interest in your 
land to a qualified charity. With 
the help of an appraiser who 
specializes in valuing this type of 
donation, you receive an income 
tax deduction for the value 
of the portion you give. This 
reduces your income and provides 
immediate tax savings while 
supporting the causes important 
to you.

Gift of Royalties
A common problem for oil and 
mineral rights holders is income 
that pushes them into the upper 
tax brackets with higher rates and 
fewer deductions. Landowners 
can agree to give a portion of 
their royalties to a qualified 
charity for a term of years. The 
landowner will not be taxed on 
the income. By making a gift of 
your royalties, you can achieve 
your charitable goals while 
lowering income and saving 
taxes.

Life Estate
When you give a charity a life 
estate in your land, you may 
continue using the land for as 
long as you live. Even though the 
land will not pass to charity right 
away, you receive an immediate 
income tax deduction for the 
present value of the remainder 
interest. The charitable deduction 
is useable up to 30% of your 
adjusted gross income and 
may be carried over up to five 
additional years if not used the 
first year. 

Charitable Remainder 
Trust 

To maintain the most income 
while also maximizing charitable 
intent and charitable deductions, 
place your land into a charitable 
remainder unitrust. You receive 
an income tax deduction and 
payments based on a percentage 
(such as 5%) of the trust’s value 
each year. Because the production 
will likely add more than 5% to 
the trust annually, the trust has 
the potential to grow and pay you 
more each year. After a lifetime of 
payments to you, the remainder 
goes to help further our mission. 

6301 19th Ave. NW, P.O. Box 5007 
Minot, ND 58702 

701-551-7012 • 1-800-344-0957 
j.zinke@DakotaRanch.org 

DakotaRanch.org 



A Message from Larry…

 On this, the 50th anniversary of 
my employment at Dakota Boys and 
Girls Ranch, I was asked to write 
a brief article for the Ranch Voice.  
I, of course, jumped at the chance 
and decided to focus my article on 
the present and future of Dakota 
Boys and Girls Ranch, based on 
the knowledge I gained so long ago 
(actually in another century).  
  For those faithful remaining 
donors from my time at the Ranch, 
you’ll recall that our basic means 
of communication was the Ranch 
Voice and a never-ending series of 
letters asking for prayers and financial 
support. Thank God you responded.  
For all of you, both pre- and post-
Knutson Ranch donor family, I give 
thanks to my Lord Jesus Christ for 
turning your attention to the needs 
of our children at the Ranch, and 
I thank you for your prayers and 
financial support.  The Ranch could 
not exist without you!
 Since I am more comfortable writing 
letters than I am in writing news 
articles, please bear with me as I 
change to a letter format. 
Dear Friends in Christ,
 What in the world was the Board 
thinking when they appointed a 
woman to the position of President of 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch? When 
I first heard the news, I could hardly 

believe it.
 Well, I am here to tell you that 
after meeting President Joy Ryan and 
spending quality time with her, I am 
convinced she was sent by my Lord 
Jesus Christ to continue His work at 
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch, and 
the Board of Directors was wise 
enough to see this. In viewing 
the President selection process, 
I am reminded of Isaiah 6 
and a couple of lines from the 
hymn “Here I am Lord.”
 “Here I am Lord, is it I Lord?
I have heard you calling in the 
night.
I will go Lord, if you lead me.
 I will hold your people in my 
heart.”
 I believe Joy Ryan was called 
to serve the Lord when she 
was asked to lead the Ranch. 
How I came to such a positive 
endorsement happened in late 
December of last year when 
I called to congratulate Joy 
and welcome her aboard the 
Ranch family. During the 
course of the conversation, she 
learned I was flying to Sioux 
City for Christmas and that I 
planned on driving to Fremont, 
Nebraska to see my friends 
Rupert Dunklau and his wife, 
Ruth.

Message from President Emeritus, 
Larry Knutson

 Joy was aware Rupert was a major 
donor to the Ranch and asked if she 
could join me so she could meet 
Rupert and thank him for all he had 
done for the Ranch. Because of flight 
schedules, I had to see Rupert on 
December 27, which meant Joy had 

Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch has been blessed with amazing leaders, leaders who had a passion 
for children and a vision for how they could help them succeed in the name of Christ. We keep in 
touch with these leaders, and continue to benefit from their wisdom. We asked one of our former 
leaders, Larry Knutson, to write an article for this issue of the Ranch Voice. In the next issue, you 
will hear from CEO Emeritus, Gene Kaseman.

Larry Knutson, President Emeritus,
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch, was
named Executive Director of the Ranch
in 1967. He held this position until
1985, when he became Executive
Director of the Dakota Boys Ranch
Foundation. He retired in 1998 after
31 years at the Ranch.

21



to give up the long Christmas holiday 
by leaving the day after Christmas for 
Sioux City, where she picked me up 
for the drive to Freemont.
 When we arrived in Fremont, we 
discovered Rupert was in the hospital. 
We went to see him and 
Joy thanked him for 
all he had done for the 
Ranch. After leaving the 
hospital, Joy wanted to 
meet Ruth so we got a 
late start back to Sioux 
City.
 My time in the car 
with Joy cemented the 
idea she was a wise 
choice, a gal of faith 
and compassion with 
a proven record of 
administrative skills.  She continued 
on the drive to Fargo, so she could be 
at her desk early Monday morning. 
Needless to say, I was impressed.
 In addition to meeting people who 
support the Ranch, and long car 
drives with past Presidents, the office 
of President is responsible for many 
things. First and foremost is the care, 
safety, education, and treatment of 
the children at all three campuses.  
Just to get started, you need to meet 
numerous licensing, accreditation, 
and affiliation standards.
 To meet and comply with all of 
these regulations is a large task. As 
President, Joy isn’t responsible for 
every little detail of the accreditations, 
but in spending time with her I get 
the impression her management style 
is much like the sign on President 
Truman’s desk, “The buck stops here.”
 Joy oversees all aspects of the Ranch: 
Child Care, Education, Thrift Stores, 
Spiritual Life, Community and 

Partner Relations, Communications, 
Donor Relations and more. She is 
committed to building a team of 
leaders and staff who work together 
for the good of the children. It’s 
obvious that in her eyes, it truly is 

all about the 
children and 
their families.
So that’s my 
impression of 
Joy Ryan and 
the here, now, 
and future of 
the Ranch. 
  I do have one 
bit of advice 
for Joy, which 
I gleaned from 
Galatians 6:9, 

“Let us not become weary in doing 
good.” While I was impressed by 
her giving up her long Christmas 
weekend to visit a loyal donor, I 
hope she doesn’t do that so often she 
becomes weary. She has a lot of work 
to do and needs to stay strong.
 I hope my thoughts give you a 
sense of appreciation for the role of a 
President of the Ranch, and a feeling 
that the Ranch is in great shape to 
face the future.
 All of you who know me know 
I have never sent a letter without 
asking for something. I have asked 
that a return envelope be placed in 
the Ranch Voice.  Please remember 
the Ranch in your prayers and use 
that envelope to send a gift for future 
needs. If you have a will, I know that 
the Ranch would be honored and 
thrilled to be included in it.

    God Bless,
    Larry

Feb. 9 
 Giving Hearts Day (see p. 8 for 
 more information)

Feb. 14
 Valentine’s Donor 
 Appreciation Luncheon
 Arizona Golf Resort, Mesa, AZ

 Call 1-800-344-0957 if you 
 would like to attend.

Feb. 15
 Donor Appreciation Lunch
 Briarwood Country Club, 
 Sun City West, AZ

 Call 1-800-344-0957 if you 
 would like to attend.

Feb. 16
 Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch 
 Foundation Board Meeting
 Mesa, AZ

Feb. 23
 Dakota Family Services 
 Board Meeting
 Bismarck, ND

Feb. 24
 Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch 
 Program and Foundation 
 Board Meetings
 Bismarck, ND

April 14
 Good Friday

April 16
 Easter

May 13
 BLT Day, Minot Campus

July 29 
 NYPUM Fun Run, Minot

Upcoming Events
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Boards of Directors
Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch
Joy K. Ryan, 
 President/CEO
Gene D. Kaseman, 
 CEO Emeritus
Larry D. Knutson, 
 President Emeritus

Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch 
Program Board of Directors
Robert Drees, Chair
 Grand Forks, ND
Maxine Beckwith, Vice Chair
 Hazen, ND
Brent A. Askvig, Ph.D., Secretary
 Minot, ND
Wayne Ulven, Treasurer
 Walcott, ND
Michelle Anderson
 Buelah, ND
Robert W. Briggs
 Minot, ND
Pastor Derek Harkins
 Minot, ND
Rev. Paul Krueger
 Minot, ND
Gerald Leeseberg, 
 Honorary Member
 Flower Mound, TX
Dr. Brent Mattson, 
 Ex-officio Member
 Minot, ND
Dr. George O’Neill
 Fargo, ND
Dr. Wayne Sanstead
 Bismarck, ND
Dick Shorma
 Wahpeton, ND

Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch 
Foundation Board of Directors
Brent J. Mattson, Chair
 Minot, ND
Amanda Thomas, Vice Chair
 West Fargo, ND

Harley Haug, Treasurer
 Fargo, ND
Robert Rosenvold, Secretary
 West Fargo, ND
Brent A. Askvig, Ph.D., 
 Ex-Officio Member
 Minot, ND
Scott Differding
 Fargo, ND
Robert Drees, Ex-Officio Member
 Grand Forks, ND
Gereld F. Gerntholz
 Valley City, ND
Jerry Hauff
 Bismarck, ND
Gudrun R. Marx, 
 Honorary Member
 Pacific Palisades, CA
Daniel Olson
 Fargo, ND
William T. Simmons
 St. Louis, MO

Dakota Family Services 
Board of Directors
Brent A. Askvig, Ph.D., Chair
 Minot, ND
Amanda Thomas, Vice Chair
 West Fargo, ND
Dr. Donald Burke, 
 Secretary/Treasurer
 Minot, ND
Larry Bellew
 Minot, ND
Robert Drees, Ex-officio Member
 Grand Forks, ND
Brent J. Mattson, 
Ex-officio Member
 Minot, ND
Dr. George O’Neill
 Fargo, ND
Dr. Rebecca Ulven
 Walcott, ND

MDU Community Foundation
 $2,000, General Operating

Lutheran Women’s Missionary 
League, North Dakota
 $4,680; Altar, Baptismal Font and 
 Christian Education Supplies for 
 Gudrun R. Marx Chapel, 
 Fargo

Lutheran Women’s Missionary 
League, Minnesota North 
District
 $5,000; Congregational Chairs 
 and Mobile Pulpit for 
 Gudrun R. Marx Chapel, Fargo

Great River Energy
 $1,000; CPR Training 
 Mannequins, Bismarck

Walmart Community 
Foundation-Fargo Store 
#4352
 $500; CPR Training Mannequins, 
 Fargo

Walmart Community 
Foundation-Minot Store 
#1636 
 $2,000; Supplies for Student 
 Council Activities and 
 Projects, Dakota Memorial School, 
 Minot

Wilbur-Ellis
 $1,000; Hippotherapy Bridge 
 Fund

Verendrye Operation Round Up
 $1,000; Greenhouse Equipment 
 and Supplies, Minot

Give360
 $4,000, Greenhouse tools, seeds/
 bulbs, and supplies to make pots 
 and planters, Minot

Grants and 
corporate 
donations
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Memorials 
May 1, 2016 –October 31, 2016 

ABERLE, LEO
   Dale & Laurie Dannewitz
   Ron & Donna Hansen
ABRAMS, ROBERTA
   James Gerke
AHRENS, ELEANOR
   George & Eleanor Krueger
ALTENBURG, MARVIN
   Carroll S. Krantz
ANDERSON, DON
   Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carow
ASCHENBRENNER, BOB
   Margie Zietlow
BACKSEN, ADELINE
   Elaine Kunz
BAHM, CHARLES “CHUCK”
   Elaine Kunz
BAR, MYRTLE
   Carl M. Skurdal
BARTLE, BEN
   Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carow
BAUMGARTEN, ETHEL
   Elaine Kunz
   Wilbert & Delores Kunz 
BAURICHTER, KIM
   Jackie Nelson
BEARDSLEY, DEAN
   Nolan & Eileen Bode
BECKER, JOANNE
   George & Eleanor Krueger
BEHM, ETHEL
   Glenda S. Kivley
   Rob & Vicki Reiner
BELCOURT, JOE
   Judith Rice
BERG, ELROY
   Laurence Charbonneau
BERG, NADINE
   Frank & Linda McCann

BERG, TOM
   Phyllis Fretty
BETTERMAN, BRET
   Wyaneta Timm
BISCHOFF, ROGER
   Judy Buegel
BJORK, EDWARD
   Donna Jean Stuck
BLAZEK, ROSE
   Donna Quam
BOELTER, CLAUDIA
   Virgil & ArlysTorgerson
BORN, ALBERTA
   Steven & Carla Born
BOSH, LEO
   Joy Ryan
BROTEN, DONALD
   Don & Arlene Schumacher
BRUNELLE, THERESA
   Gail Hayes
   Lisa Olson
   Bill & Irene Webster
BRUNNER, MICHAEL
   JoAnn Peterson
BUCHHOLTZ, HENRY
   Patsy Moerke
CARLSON, DARLA MAE
   Al & Johnne Bierdeman
CARLSON, GRACE
   Donald & Anita Beeks
   Mary Ann Beeks
   Jay & Janet Jennings
CARLSON, KEN
   Muriel M. Juers
CARSTENS, LYNN
   Classmates of 1978
CARTER, ERNEST
   Wayne Kienenberger
CHRISTENSEN, MATTHEW
   Judith Rice
   Robbie & Sandy Rice   

CLAUSEN, VIRGINIA FAYE
   Julie Lunning Anderson
   Marianne Darnall
   Ernest & Bonnie Guilliams
   Al & Genevieve Lunning
   Elliot Lunning
   Susan Lunning
   Randy & Kate McKasson
   Doug & Kitty Williams
   Bob & Linda Wilson
COVEHIGIAN, MAVIS
   Donna & Myron Gunderson 
DAHL, AL
   Will & Eunice Shasky
DAHLGREN, STAN
   Jim & Cathy Jeans
DAVIS, CHARLES
   John & Donna Swanhorst
DEGNER, LOIS
   Mr. & Mrs. Donald Debele
   Richard & Lucille Gust
DIETRICH, MARTIN
   Duane & Bonita Banek
   Ollie & Sher Hagen
   Harvest Bank
   Keith & Nancy Markwardt
   David & Janet Mehr
   Robert & Suzanne Meyerson
   Bev A. Olsen
   Dan & Becky Rantanen
   Willenbring, Dahl, Wocken & 
      Zimmermann PLLC
DOBRATZ, HARLAN
   Rev. Donald & Carol Urbach
DOLL, JOSEPH
   Duane & Millie Bueligen
   Wilbert & Delores Kunz
DREES, BARBARA
   Roger & Claudette Abbe
   Richard & Karen Axvig
   Kristin Bateman
   Glenn & Sandra Bethke
   Rebecca Bjerke

Unless otherwise designated, donations you give in memory or in honor of your loved ones will be used to help 
build, maintain, and upkeep chapel facilities on all Ranch campuses. Your gift to the Ranch will live on through 
the children at Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch, by helping us teach them about Jesus’ unending love. For more 
information about making memorial and honorarium gifts to the Ranch, contact Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch 
at 1-800-344-0957 or info@DakotaRanch.org.

Memorials/Honorariums
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   Debra & Craig Bohlman
   Peggy Carlson
   Diana Drees
   Paul & Linda Drees
   Robert & Lynn Drees
   James & Naomi Dunavan
   Sandie Eaton
   Jean Haave
   Jeffrey Hooey
   Kristi Houska
   Arla Mae Kuster
   Margaret Kvernen
   Karen Maassel
   Gregory & Jodi Mattson
   Richard McConnell
   Marlene Nolte
   Northern Cruz Club Inc
   Jean Peppard
   Lyle & Jeanne Puffe
   Joy Ryan
   Louella Tack
   James & Darlene Vowels
   Ronald & Donna Widenhoefer
DRISCOLL, SHANE
   Lisa Cole
   Laurie Dannewitz
   Vicki Reiner
DUNN, ETHEL
   Iva Prudlik
DYKEMA, CALVIN
   Anita Petersen
EALY, RICHARD
   Muriel Juers
EASTON, JOANN
   Wayne & Mary Jane Sanstead
EFFERTZ, LOIS
   Linda Thomas
ELLENSON, MICHELLE
   Minko Construction
ERICKSON, KEN
   Virgil & Arlys Torgerson
ERKS, FRED
    Norman & Iva Lou Wellmann
FATLAND, JAN
   Dean Fatland
FATLAND, SYLVIA
   Dean Fatland
FAY, CLAUDETTE 
   Darleen Klemp

FEE, PAUL SR.
   Sharon Grotte & Family
FERM, DANNY RAY
   David & Sharon Miller
FERCHO, GLADYS
   Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carow
FITZLOFF, ROY & ELLY
   Norma Pietsch
FORSTING, MICHAEL
   Alice Bierman
FREDRICKSON, RUBY
   Ethel Mae Kopischke
GAITHER, CINDY
   Dick & Jane McCabe
GALBREATH, CRAIG
   Dick & Jane McCabe
GAYLE’S FATHER
   Ethel Mae Kopischke
GELLING, VERNON R.
   Pam Smith
GENSMER, BETTY
   Don & Arlene Schumacher
GLASSER, PAULINE
   Hank & Jan Albers
GLESSING, MARVIN “MARK”
   LaMae Pettit
GLYNN, CLIFFORD
   Jane (Visto) McCabe
GOODELL, FRANK
   Lester & Dianne DeJean
GRAVEL, MARCEL
   Sarah & Roger Weigelt
GRAVEL, PAUL
   Dick & Jane McCabe
GRAVEN, STEVEN
   Joy Ryan
GREFE, SUSIE CLAIR
   David & Judy Wessel
GROSS, MARTY
   Kitty Dill
GRUNEWALDT, ALICE
   Ilene Bussler
GUENTHNER, JOHN
   Gary & Maxine Beckwith
GUENTHNER, OTTO
   Armond & Violet Isaak
HAALAND, HELEN
   Jim Goodman
   Bill & Irene Webster

HAARSTAD, EDITH
   Mr. & Mrs. Willard Dihle
HABIGER, JEROME
   Milford, Eleanor & Loren Sabrowsky
HAHN, MYRON “MIKE”
   Adrian & Colleen Fitchner
HAIDER, EMMA
   Nikki Ferderer
HALEY, JUDY
   Dick & Jane McCabe
HARBE, MARI
   Betty Daly
HARRIS, MARLYS
   Violet Wyum
HASELHORST, ALDON
   Mr. & Mrs. Dean Boekelheide
HASENWINKEL, GARY
   Richard & Lucile Gust
HAUGEN, MARV
   Wes & Marlys Kunz
HAYES, RALPH
   Gail Hayes
HAYHURST, CAROL
   Kitty Dill
HECK, GOTTFRIED & IRENE
   Norm & Doris Steiner
HEIHN, GERALD
   Wilbert & Delores Kunz
HEJTMANEK, ANN “SUSIE”
   Bruce & Pam Smith
HELM, DON
   Jim & Karen Bonnet
HELM,  ELAINE
   Joy Ryan
HENDRICKS, DALE
   Beverly Olson
HERZIG, VIOLET
   Lauren Ballantyne
HINDS, LEE
   Bernice Hinds & Family
HODGE, LEROY
   Bill & Joan Ferguson
HOESEL, ALICE
   Martha Becker
   Doris R. Knudson
   Delores & Wilbert Kunz
   Elaine Kunz
   Marvin & Laverne Schulz
HOESEL, JERRY
   Wilbert & Delores Kunz

Memorials/Honorariums
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HOLLINGSHEAD, MARIE
   Mr. & Mrs. Walter Flechsig
HOLST, KAREN
   Anita Petersen
HOOKER, JACINTA
   Jeannette V. Zboray
HUBER, DEAN
   Don & Arlene Schumacher
HUGLEN, REV. ERLING
   Rev. Raynard Huglen
HURLY, HELEN
   Donna J. Stuck
IRWIN, BERNARD “BERNIE”
   G.G. Henne 
ISAAK, ALMA
   Armond & Vi Isaak
JACOBSON, ROSE
   Barbara Hanson
JAUSS, ART
   Marvin & Lavern Schulz
JEANS, JAMES “JIM”
   Arnie & Levina Metzger
JOERSZ, DONNA
   Ilene Kunz
JOHNSON, CARRIE L.
   Johnson Heritage Farm
JOHNSON, CURTIS
   Karen A. Johnson
JOHNSON, HURDIS
   Jerroll Erickson
JOHNSON, GERALD “JERRY”
   Joyce & Al Berglund
JOHNSON, MAX
   Elmer Villeme
JOHNSON, NADEAN
   Ilene Bussler
JOHNSON, ROBERT E.
   Ellen L. Johnson & Family   
JOHNSON, TOOTSIE
   Dale & Laurie Dannewitz
JOHNSON, WILLIAM
   Ernest & Carol Olson
JORDHEIM, BOB
   Bruce & Pam Smith
JORDHEIM, DOROTHY
   ArlysTorgerson
KARLIN, IDA
   Bill & Joan Ferguson
KAUFMAN, KERMIT
   Rev. & Mrs. Donald Kirsh

KAVA, JOHN
   Lyle & Becky Hangsleben
KELSH, LEO
   Virginia Kelsh
   Dick & Jane McCabe
KEMPEL, BERNICE
   Maurice & Pat Orn
KERSTEN, COREY
   Richard & Lucille Gust
KIMMEL, ELBERT
   Jerroll Erickson
KLUNDT, REUBEN
   Ralph & Clara Fiechtner
KNUDSON, CLIFFORD C.
   Doris R. Knudson
KNUTSON, PASTOR PAUL
   Bill & Irene Webster
KOOSMAN, MARGERY
   Ilene Bussler
KOOSMANN, GERALD
   Barbara Rude
KOROPATNICKI, TOM E.
   Laurence A. Charbonneau
KOSKI, MARION
   Linda Hansen
KRAMER, BRADLEY “BRAD”
   Lonnie & Elsie Buchmann
   Wilbert & Delores Kunz
   Evelyn Schwagler
   Irene Vander Vorst
KRANZ, LESLIE
   Olga Juergens
KUCH, DONALD “DON”
   Evelyn Schwagler
KUEHN, ARDEN
   Ilene Bussler
KVAM, ADELINE
   Bill & Irene Webster
KVAM, ALICE
   Thomas Link
KYLLO, RONALD
   Alan & Jennie Smith
LACHENMEIER, HERBERT
   Don & Rosella Debele
   Richard & Lucille Gust
   Carl M. Skurdal
LAGESON, BETTY JEAN
   Ethel Mae Kopischke
LANDERS, RODNEY
   Dave & Sharon Miller

LANG, WILMA
   Armond & Violet Isaak
LARSON, JOAN
   Dan Krueger
LATVA, BILL
   Mary Jane Colombino
LAUCKNER, DONALD
   Richard & Lucille Gust
LECHNER, WILLIAM
   Virgil & Arlys Torgerson
LEPPKE, NEOMA
   Irma Fuerstenau
LERAAS, ALICE MAE
   Dallas & Carol Grieger
LIEFER, NINA
   Don Guebert
LOFTSGARD, OLIVER “EUGENE”
   Joy Ryan
LUGERT, RUTH
   Marshall & Linda Johnson
   Erwin Lugert & Family
   Ken & Memory Mauch
LYON, MARGARET
   Iva Prudlik
MAHRER, ROGER
   Dick & Jane McCabe
MAIRS, SIDNEY “SID”
   Robert & Karen Guether
   Wayne Kienenberger
   Pam Smith
MARSHALL, CAROLE
   LaVaughn Koster
   Rob & Vicki Reiner
MATTINGLY, JOSEPH
   David & Sharon Miller
MCCABE, EUNICE   
   Ed & Charlotte Schilke
MCCLOUD, JOHN
   Joy Ryan
MCGRUDER, GLADYS
   Ernest & Carol Olson
MCLEAN, STEPH
   Jane & Dick McCabe
MEIDINGER, CLARENCE
   Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carow
MESSER, ERVIN
   Duane & Millie Bueligen
   Keith & Roberta Hoesel
   Joel & Donna Johnson
   Delores Maier
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MEYER, NIANE M.
   Lilia M. Christianson
MILLER, ARDELLA
   Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carow
MILLER, PASTOR DAVID H.
   Mrs. Ginny Miller & Family
MILLER, ESTHER
   Sarah Richau
MILLER, HERMAN
   Ilene Bussler
MILLER, IVAH
   Michael & Carole Dickie
MILLER, JAMES
   Joyce Henke
MILLER, RAYMOND
   Sharon Grondahl
MILLER, WILLIAM & ADELINE
   Donald & Eleanor Miller
   Vicki Moon
MOELLER, DARREL 
   Iva Prudlik
MOLTZAN, BERNICE
   Dick & Jane McCabe
MURPHY, THIMOTHY
   Bob & Grace Swanson
MUSLAND, FRANCES M.
   Inez L. Leppert
MYERS, GALEN
   Dallas & Carol Grieger
NARR, VERNICE
   Hilton & Betty Born
NELSON, DUANE
   Ilene Bussler
NELSON, JAMES
   Roy & Henrietta Erickson
NELSON, MARY W.
   Mr. & Mrs. Willis Shasky
NEPHEW, DAVID
   Anita Petersen
NEWHAGEN, JOYCE
   Joy Ryan
ODINGA, JOHN
   Gerda Odinga
OFSTEDAHL, JOHN THORWALD
   Brenda Meineke
   Chuck Osborn
   Martha Rivers
 OLHAUSEN, KARL
   Mr. Steve Salzman  

 OLSGAARD, MAY
   John Andreasen
OLSON, VINCENT
   Maurice & Pat Orn
OPLAND, MAYBELLE
   Bob Reiner
   Rob & Vicki Reiner
OSTRANDER, BOB
   Dorothy Bentley
OVIND, BRUCE
   Lyle & Becky Hangsleben
PAHL, NANCY
   Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carow
PAINTER, DOROTHY “DOT”
   Dorothy Friday
   Margaret Thon
PALMER, MARLIN
   Jerroll Erickson
PAULSON, MICHAEL JOHN 
DAVID
   Muriel M. Juers
PEDERSEN, SHIRLEY J.
   Harvey H. Pedersen
PEDERSON, MARVIN
   John & Jean Bye
PERALDO, CAROLINE
   Ed & Jane Porter
PETRICH, GEORGE
   Pam Smith
PIZZO, TAMMY
   Bill & Irene Webster

POPPE, ETHEL
   Linda Hansen
POSTEL, HAROLD & CLARA
   Kathleen Hume
   Carolyn Yetter
PUEPPKE, RUTH
   Dallas & Carol Grieger
PUNDT, KEITH
   Muriel M. Juers
QUINTANILLA, GENA
   Bruce & Pam Smith
RADTKE, LAVERNE
   Milford, Eleanor & Loren Sabrowsky
RAMSAY, MARJORIE “MARGE”
   Rod & Marlene Albrightson
   Nancy & Bruce Andersen
   Al & Johnne Bierdeman
   Gary & Maxine Beckwith
   Patricia Bolyard
   L. L. Cardinal
   Roger & Lisa Cole
   Dale & Laurie Dannewitz
   Craig Elton Family
   Linda Hill
   Dallas & Ardis Johnson
   Jerry & Pat Jorgenson
   Vernon & Marlys Knight
   Larry Knutson
   Jack & Rose Krukenberg
   Gail & Jim Lein
   Sheila Miller

Memorials/Honorariums
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Another Leaf Has Fallen 
Another leaf has fallen, another soul has gone.

But still we have God’s promises, 
in every robin’s song.

For he is in His heaven, 
and though He takes away,
He always leaves to mortals, 
the bright sun’s kindly ray.

He leaves the fragrant blossoms, 
and lovely forest, green.

And gives us new found comfort, 
when we on Him will lean.



   Minko Construction
   Bernard & Eloise Pellenwessel
   Mr. & Mrs. Weslie Plummer
   Rob & Vicki Reiner
   Mary & Sherman Sandbo
   Wayne & Mary Jane Sanstead
   Frank & Marvel Schaefer
   Sandy Schmidt
   Zona Schmidt
   Cheryl Thiessen
   Wesley Jay & Bonnie Thomas
   David Wald
   Bill & Irene Webster
   Keith Welsh
   Dick & Judy Winje
RANZENBERGER, SUSAN
   Lisa Olson
REGNER, MARJORIE
   Don & Marlene Brandenburg
   Roy & Henrietta Erickson
REHWALDT, DR. CHARLES
   Frieda Kruse
   Warren Rehwaldt
RICE, BERNICE
   Al & Johnne Bierdeman
RITTENBACH, JENNIE
   Linda Hill
ROCKWOOD, ROBERT
   Joy Ryan
ROGGOW, DARLENE
   Steve Salzman
ROSSOW, REV. E.J.
   John & Irene Berkley
RUD, SHELDON
   Delores Maier
RUDE, GLEN
   Richard & Lucille Gust
SAILORS, GENE
   Marilyn A. Sailors
SAMUELSON, LOIS
   James & Elizabeth Hughes
   Carol Peterson
SATTMAN, ANN
   Anita L. Petersen
SCHALSEK, NATHANEIL
   Howard & Carole Schmidt
SCHALSEK, ZACHARY
   Howard & Carole Schmidt
SCHMIDT, ELMER
   Rev. Donald & Carol Urbach

SCHUETT, BLANCHE
   Gerald R. & Carol G. Danuser Family
SCHUMACHER, LEE
   Irene Anderson
   Jim Elliott & Class of ‘62
   Doris Jensen
   Ray & Marlys Long
   James & Ruth Mattson
   Jean E. Peppard
   Donald Schumacher
   Verna Welk
SEIM, RUTH
   Mr. & Mrs. Walter Flechsig
SENECHAL, ROLAND
   Dallas & Carol Grieger
   Margaret Heglie
SHAFFER, JIM
   Frank & Linda McCann
SHEETS, IRENE
   Bruce & Pam Smith
SHELKEY, ROSE
   Dave & Sharon Miller
SHERK, DOUGLAS
   Mary Jane Colombino
SIMDORN, GLORIA
  Dolores Simdorn
SIMPSON, JOHN
   Mary Jane Colombino
SKJONSBY, BRUCE
   Marilyn J. Baumann
SKORHEIM, RAYMOND
   Donald Skorheim
SLAVICK SR., ROBERT
   Marian Kitzmann & Family
SMITH, DAVID
   David & Sharon Miller
SMITH, GUY
   Bill & Joan Ferguson
SONNENBERG, HARVEY
   Al & Johnne Bierdeman
SORKNES, RUTH
   Linda Beninga
SPITZER, ALICE ACKERMAN 
   Ms. Clarice M. Spitzer
STANGELAND, LOREN
   Dallas & Carol Grieger
STAVETEIG, GEORGE
   Family of George Staveteig
   Lyle & Becky Hangsleben
   David & Marcey Middleton

   Jay & Kristie Middleton
   Carrie Salsberg
    Mike & Candy VonRueden
STOLARZYK, LINDA
    Linda Hansen
STREGE, JIM
   Marilyn J. Baumann
STROHM, ALMA
   John & Susan Carey
   Mary Davis
SUDA, DIANE
   Patty Durand
SUESS, MARVIN
   Judith Buegel 
SUMMERFIELD, RON
   Gerald R. & Carol G. Danuser
SWANSON, AL
   Carroll J. Maas
SZEWCZAK, CASEY
   Patricia Szewczak
T. B. JOHNSON’s BROTHER
   Ethel Mae Kopischke
TENCH, ERIKA
   Mary Koch
THIELMAN, DOROTHY
   Iva Prudlik
THOMAS, RALPH
   Fred & Judith Otten
THOMAS, RICHARD “DICK”
   Kitty Dill
THOMPSON, JUSTIN
   Joyce & Sharon Knudsvig
THOMPSON, KATHY
   Gladys & Harold Blume
THOMPSON, LAURENCE
   Sharon Grondahl
THOMPSON, LORRAINE
   Wayne Kienenberger
THORSEN, LILY
    Rachel Dancy
THUNSHELLE, MYRTLE
   Sharon Grondahl
TOKAR, JEAN
   Missy & Craig Guiney
   Sam & Chris Marks
   Mary Rose Martinelli
   Becky & Joe Matczak
   Mark Michelson
   Mid-Century Club 
    Joyce Tokar
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TORGERSON, VIRGIL
   Evan & Marie Moe
TRUAX, STEVEN J.
   Muriel M. Juers
TWEEDY, PAUL F.
   Irene Tweedy
VANDAL, AIME
   Judy & Armand Barbot
VAN EGDOM, JENNIE
   Don & Ratchani Trageser
   Judy & Armand Barbot
VISTAD, JAMES
   Frank & Linda McCann
VOGELER, LESTER
   Dolores Simdorn
WAGNER, HARRIET
   Harley & Cheryl Haug
WALN, LAURA
   Muriel M. Juers
WALZ, GLADYS
   Marlen Coleman
WATERMAN, JEFF
   Robert & Ilene Meyer
WEBER, ADA
   Janice Taylor
WEIDNER, ANGELINE
   Gary & Maxine Beckwith
   Gerald & Joan Fiechtner
   Wayne & Mary Jane Sanstead
WELDER, BARBARA
   Carolyn Merkel
   Adeline Rorvig
WELSTAD, SHERMAN
   Carol Townsend
WELTON, VI
   Dawn Tyson
WENDT, MICHEL
   William & Diane Postel
WERDER, MARIAN
   Anita Petersen
WESTBY, DAN
   Delores Maves
WIEDEMAN, SHIRLEY
   Lilia Christianson
WISE, GRACE
   Bill & Joan Ferguson 
WITTE, RUFUS
   Don & Arlene Schumacher
WOLD, DEBBIE “DEB”
   Martha Anderson

   Val Archer
   Rich Berg
   Don Boger
   Cheryl Borenbrake
   Kathy Brewer
   Jenny Brossart
   Phil Campbell
   Barb Clementich
   Roger & Lisa Cole
   Dale & Laurie Dannewitz
   Glen & Joan Dunkel
   Andy & Darla Fimrite
   Shondell Gantzer
   Bruce & Nola Grover
   Ron & Donna Hansen
   Tracie & Elliot Hansen
   Thomas & Janet Hanson
   Ted & Mary Haugan
   Dean & Joan Henne
   Melanie & Scott Hillestad
   Darla & Curt Jost
   Larry Knutson
   Randy & Barb Landphere
   Travis & Tara Landphere
   Jeff & Mark Larson
   Terry & Denise Marback
   Joanne Markle
   Linda Medhus
   Martha & Frank Misuraca
   Amanda Mosser
   Larry & Sharla Nesson
   Rob & Vicki Reiner
   Tom & Virginia Ripplinger
   William & Vicki Rust
   Joy Ryan
   Kris Ryan
   Sandy Schmidt
   Glenda Schroeder
   Garvin & Kimberly Semenko
   Hilary Sorenson
   Gayle Stafford
   Kevin & Tolli Stratton
   Scott & Terri Tranby
   Sandra & Richard Trondson
   Rhonda & Paul Ward
   Lynette & Lawren Wold
   Michael & Rosann Wold
   Marjorie Zietlow
WOLFE, KATIE
   Lorraine Thomas

Memorials/Honorariums
YAGER, VERNON
   Delores Glessing
ZIERDEN, AGATHA
   Milford, Eleanor & Loren Sabrowsky

Honorariums 
May 1, 2016 –October 31, 2016

----------A----------
BRANDL, PAUL
   David & Linda Opitz
ROLAND ESSIG’S 90th BIRTHDAY
   John & Pat Sebastian
BARB FJELLANGER’S BIRTHDAY
   Linda Fjellanger
LISA FJELLANGER’S BIRTHDAY
   Karen & Linda Fjellanger
FRETHEIM, BEVERLY
   Connie Rosencrans
DORIS & HOWARD “BUD” 
GABBERT’S 50th WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARY
   Walter & Diane Baumann
HOWARD “BUD” GABBERT’S 90th 
BIRTHDAY
   Walter & Diane Baumann
MARSHALL E. GIBBS 80th 
BIRTHDAY
   Rev. & Mrs. Leroy Westphal
HAMILTON, KENNY
   Violet Wyum
HERB’S 85th BIRTHDAY
   Jean Graupner
KRUEGER, GEORGE 
   David Krueger
GLORIA PFOHL’S 90th BIRTHDAY
   Jim & Elaine Bucholtz
   Hans & Debbie Van Vehmendahl
   David & Ruth Wurster
STAEBLER, PAUL & SHARON
    Nuria Suari
    Peter Zierz
DYLAN STEELE’S 
CONFIRMATION
   Rev. & Mrs. Leroy Westphal
TYKESON, JEAN
   Connie Rosencrans
WEAVER, GEORGE L. & MARIE E.
    Dr. & Mrs. Donald L. Weaver
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We keep all donors, kids, and 
staff in our prayers. If you have 
a special intention or prayer 
request, please complete this 
form and return to Dakota Boys 
and Girls Ranch, P.O. Box 5007, 
Minot, ND 58702-5007. Or 
contact us at 1-800-344-0957 or 
info@DakotaRanch.org.

Your Name
__________________________
Your Address
__________________________
__________________________
City ______________________
State ______________________ 
Zip _______________________
Phone _____________________
Email _____________________

Please pray for
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________
__________________________

Prayers

A Prayer for Healing
At every moment of our existence

You are present to us, God,

In gentle compassion.

Help us to be present to one another

So that our presence may be a strength

That heals the wounds of time,

And gives hope that is for all persons,

Through Jesus our compassionate brother.

Outdoor Prayer Garden, Minot Campus
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The mission of Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch is to help at-risk children and their families succeed in the name of Christ.

www.DakotaRanch.org
Main Switchboard: 1-800-593-3098          Foundation: 1-800-344-0957

Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch
P.O. Box 5007
Minot, ND 58702-5007

Change Service Requested

“Dawn.” Watercolor painted by Dakota 
Memorial School student.


